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STATE OF ILLINOIS

DorothyGumi, IPCB Clerk Pollution Control Board
100 W. RandolphStreet.STE 11-500
Chicago,IL 60601 ~ (

DearMs. Gunn: ~

I amwriting in oppositionto WasteManagement’sAppealHearingCase IPCB 04-186
which seeksto overturnaKankakeeCountyBoard’sdecisionto notallo acre
expansionoftheircurrent80 acregarbagedump.

I attendedthemanyhoursofthe local hearingon this expansionproposal.Testimony
presentedduring thehearingclearlyshowedthat all thecriteriaforthisproposed
expansionwerenotmet andthereforetheIPCB shouldturndownWasteManagement’s
appeal.

At thebearing,testimonyshowedhundredsoflargegarbagetruckswould be dumping
daily at theproposedsiteandtheywould presenta cleardangerto schoolchildrenthat
travelHwy~45/52 in schoolbuses.Schoolbustraffic in this areais on theriseasthis
areaisprimedfor residentialaswell ascommercialdevelopmentastestifiedby Waste
Management’sownrealestateexpert.

At the hearing,it wasbroughtout in testimonythatthereis adequatespacein manyother
landfills in the Chicagoareaandthereforethisexpansionis notneeded.

Accordingto theIllinois GeologicalSurvey,the locationfor thisdumpproposalis oneof
theworstpossiblelocationsin KankakeeCounty. It is to beplacedin theimmediate
watershedoftheIroquoisandKankakeeRiver, ashortdistanceupstreamfrom wherethe
metrowatersupply is takenfrom theriver. The locationis directly abovea majoraquifer
thatsupplieswaterto theriversandhundredsofwells in thearea.Theaquiferis not deep
enoughandtheareacontainssandveinsthat cantransportpollution.

Thecommunityat largeis opposedto this expansion.TheIroquoisandKankakeerivers
aretwo ofthe cleanestrivers in thestateandtheKankakeeRiverprovideswaterto
thousandsofareacitizens.It is ipiperativethatthe1PCBturnsdownWaste
Management’sappeal.

Sincerely,

DarrelW Bruck, 1r


